
MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN  (September 2018) 
 

Planning  
·        Council had no objection at its last meeting to an application for:  
Box Farm House, Castle Street, OX27 0HJ - erection of dwelling and garage (18/02240/APP). 
·        AVDC has approved application 18/00865/APP for a detached dwelling on land at Townsend 
Lane, to which Council had had no objection. 
·        At its next meeting Council will consider a new application (18/02772/APP) for erection of a 
stable block and menage with new access on land east of Station Road. 
 
 
·        Security Marking 
The PCSOs will organise another session with more advance notice to enable residents to have items 
security marked to ensure their return if recovered by the police after loss or theft. 
 
 
Village Working Party 
Twenty-five people helped on 11th August with a wide variety of tasks to keep the village looking 
good, including members of the Horticultural Society up to their waists in Ware Pond for hours.  
 
 
Railings and road sign 
Our white railings near Ware and Mud Ponds have been repainted.  
BCC has re-erected the Village Hall sign at the Clements Lane/Castle Street junction, following its 
uprooting by vandals earlier this year. 
 
 
Skateboarding 
There will be no skateboarding sessions in the Hall car park on Saturdays 8th (Beer Festival) or 22nd 
(Wedding). There are 16 more sessions planned in this financial year, paid for by Bucks County 
Council. 
 
Next Meetings (all open to the public to attend) 
·        Council will meet at the Village Hall on Tuesday September 11th at 8.00 pm. 
·        There will be a special meeting of Council to agree its position on the issue  
between the Tennis Club and Village Hall Committee over the new lease and court lighting, in the 
Hall at 8.00 pm on Tuesday September 18th. 
  
 
       To comment, email Ian Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com;  
       or call 01869 277620. Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.  
       
MGPC’s website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.                             

mailto:ipmetherell@btinternet.com
mailto:clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk
http://www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk/

